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June 24, 2020 

 

Well, that was interesting! 

It was a school year like no other.  Sir William Osler students and families, you have successfully 

negotiated a challenging school year.  Well done! 

 

As we begin to plan for next year, please know that there are numerous committees and groups 

meeting across the HWDSB planning for different scenarios for September.  We will be sure to 

communicate September plans when they are ready to go. We plan to communicate via School 

Messenger and Osler website in the 2020 - 21 school year.  Please ensure that we have your 

correct e-mail address(es) on file.  If you receive School Messenger e-mail updates from the 

school board (covid-19 updates, etc.), we have your e-mail address on file.   Please use this link to 

subscribe to receive our school website updates:   

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/sirwilliamosler/subscribe/. 

 

Please find our list of classroom teachers listed below.  At this time, there are still some unresolved 

staffing positions as the staffing process will continue into the summer months.  

Staffing Changes - We would like to thank the following staff members for their contributions to 

our students and school and wish them the best in their next role! 

Ms. Harvey (Gr. 2) Retirement (Congratulations!) 

Mr. Kerman (Gr. 4) To Gordon Price School 

Ms. Reitsma (Gr. 2/3) To Franklin Road School 

Ms. Redgers (Gr. 1)  To Flamborough Centre School 

Ms. Sculthorpe (Educational Assistant) To McNab High School 

Ms. Seo (Vice Principal) .5 - SWO / .5 - Tiffany Hills 

Ms. Cadman Cockburn (Office Administrator) To Education Centre 
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Homeroom Classes 

JSA Ms. Dunsiger / Ms. Crockett 6A Mr. Hilbert 

JSB Ms. Rosenblatt /Ms. Tofano-Howson 6B Mr. Widdup 

JSC Ms. McAlpine / LTO (No ECE) 7A Mr. Chiniborch 

*1A Ms. McKinnon (From Strathcona School) 7B Mr. Venema 

1/2A Ms. Persaud 7/8A Ms. Nicolaides 

2A Ms. Wilkinson (From Guy Brown School) 8A Mr. Potichnyj 

2/3A Mr. Smith 8B Mr. Douglas 

3/4A Ms. Whillier F6C Mme Rogers (French Immersion) 

3/4B Ms. Lebon F6/7A Mme Beale (French Immersion) 

4/5A Ms. Patzalek (From Glenwood School) F7/8B Mlle O’Neil (French Immersion) 

5A Ms. Montesi F8C Mlle Lewis (French Immersion) 

 5/6A Ms. Neely ExSL Ms. Hazell (Special Education Class) 

*Class 1A – Staffing Update: a change from the teacher listed on the report card. 

Ms. McKinnon will be the teacher for 1A. 

 

Your child’s 2020 - 21 classroom placement will be listed at the end of the Learning Skills section 

of their final report card.  Report cards will be sent home centrally by the school board.  New 

Junior Kindergarten students will hear from their child’s teacher in late August. 

 

The Ministry of Education has just issued a new grade 1 to 8 Math curriculum.  To keep you in the 

loop, here is a parent’s guide: https://www.ontario.ca/page/new-math-curriculum-grades-1-8. 

 

On behalf of Osler staff, I would like to wish you a safe and restful summer.  We are looking 

forward to meeting the challenges of a new school year and to continue to make SWO a great 

place for students! 

 

G. Smith M. Seo 

Principal Vice Principal 
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